
Bank of Ireland announces today that the UK High Court of Justice has approved the Bank's proposal to transfer 

a substantial part of its UK banking business to a new, wholly owned UK subsidiary, Bank of Ireland (UK) plc 

(Bank of Ireland UK), regulated by the FSA. This approval is subject only to the provision to the Court of the final 

details of loans to be transferred, on the 29th October, when the final Order in respect of the transfer will be 

made. 

The establishment of Bank of Ireland UK has been fully authorised by the Financial Services Authority. The 

transfer of selected UK businesses will take place on 1st November, 2010. The main businesses that will transfer 

are our joint venture with the Post Office, Post Office Financial Services, the branch business in Northern Ireland 

and UK Business Banking. 

The establishment of Bank of Ireland UK demonstrates our commitment to the UK market. It will enable us to 

grow our business and continue to support our customers in the UK, including those of our highly successful joint 

venture with the Post Office, which has over two million customers. 

As with other mainstream product providers in the UK, deposits with Bank of Ireland UK will be protected in 

accordance with the UK's Financial Services Compensation Scheme applicable to UK incorporated banks and 

building societies. 

 

For further information, please contact: 

John O'Donovan 

Group Chief Financial Officer 

+353 (0) 76 623 4703 

Andrew Keating 

Director of Group Finance 

+353 (0) 1 637 8141 

Dan Loughrey 

Head of Group Corporate Communications 

+353 (0) 76 623 4770 

Tony Joyce 

Head of Group Investor Relations 

+353 (0) 76 623 4729 

 


